                   Northrepps Aerodrome Newsletter No:3 (March 2013)

Here we go again with the hottest aviation newsletter around Norfolk…..
Well, the weather has continued to be less than helpful and as I write this there is not much sign of any change. We have had the odd good day and when we have, the sky and the apron have been full. Poor old Cliffy though became a victim of the bad weather and took a nasty tumble in the farmyard during the last lot of snow and is now in plaster from tootsies to groin and thus somewhat immobile…we wish him a speedy recovery. On the upside, the days are really pulling out now with daylight now around 0630 and sunset  around 1730.. 
Northrepps Aero Club: We seemed to have survived the winter so far, touch wood. After Xmas, some 90% of grass airfields across the UK were closed due to flooding and now this has improved a bit with only around 45% closed or only available to home based aircraft. Many are facing closure and the largest to go so far is Bristol(Filton) an iconic field and the birthplace of Concord. Several have had to close due to wind turbines but it looks like a trust has been formed to save Bembridge. Several clubs and schools have folded or downsized. The school at Sywell is looking to sell 2 of the 5 aircraft.
Instructing: The weather has not been good  but Anthony has managed a few rare days in the C42 and Smiffy has done no better. We will continue training and hope the weather improves. It took Smiffy 3 tries to get the weather and examiner to do his re-validation which he passed so we currently have 2 QFI’s and 1 AFI. Smiffy will remain as CFI and I gather Gary is looking to upgrade his ticket sometime after March.
The Fly-in over 23/24th was a washout and we hope the weather will be kinder for the WORK PARTY on Sunday 3rd March. In the event of impossible weather, we will go for the following Sunday.

Ludham News: If anyone is looking for hangarage, a space has become available and you can find out more from either Donny or Clive. If you need contact details, call me or Smiffy. 
The infamous G-LUDM has also moved on and is having an inverted system and C/S prop fitted at its new home. I doubt it will be long before another exotic aircraft comes along in its place…..
Silly Quiz and Totally Useless Information Time:
1) Which James Bond never asked for a Martini, shaken  not stirred?   A) Sean Connery B) Timothy Dalton or C) Roger Moore
2) There is a city in Turkey with a rather unusual name, is it A) Batman B) Robin C) Joker

3) Which one of these scores is not achievable with 3 darts: 159, 160, 161
Paramotor Group: have got a fair bit of flying in at both venues and I gather a handful have done their first solo’s. The European Championships have been cancelled  as the host nation failed to complete the paperwork by the deadline.
Northrepps Model Flying Club: They too have at last got some flying in. Their new caravan is up and running and they managed to sell the old one on e-bay!!!!!
Events: There should now be our list of events on our website. This is subject to change and so please check for updates from time to time. I gather that the ‘Powers that be’ have said that the Red Arrows are safe and the flying press states that they will be also back flying a ‘nine ship’ for this season so lets hope that they again get to Display at Cromer Carnival this year.
Our next Fly-in is the Homebuilt weekend over 16-17 March.
Aviation Thefts!!! Be aware folks, there has been another spate of break-ins at airfields and Popham has been hit twice with both theft and mindless vandalism… There are many cheap security systems around including remote CCTV units and I strongly suggest that you look at some of these if your aircraft/hangar is not protected and we ask all members to vigilant when on site. One of the big avionics companies was also caught up in a scam with fraudulent credit cards and lost some £10k worth of gear….beware if someone offers you a special deal on radios in the pub!!!!!  Myself and Smiffy both have details on the stolen avionics.
Other News from the Aviation Press: At last, the EU has seen sense and has now dropped the need for a GA flying instructor to hold a CPL. Instructors had become impossible to find as having spent a fortune on a CPL, they all wanted to go fly airliners and many high time and value instructors were forced to give up as they could not afford the CPL. Some Good news for a change.
UL91 is fast becoming the fuel of the future and in time will take over from 100LL which is actually banned from being ‘brewed’ in Europe (the EU again) and has to be imported from the US hence the huge cost…shipping and exchange rate etc.. It’s a cross between Avgas and Mogas and is approved for the new ‘plastic’ fuel tanks that fall to bits if filled with Mogas. New pick-up points are coming on stream monthly with over a dozen fields now selling it. The closest to us is Fenland and I know TLAC are looking at it too.
The Cost? Somewhere between the two…..

If you are planning a cross country which passes close to a major airport, many are now approved to not talk to you…What, you ask…. Well all you need to do is set a specified code on your transponder and monitor their frequency….again, a dozen or so fields have taken this up and the list is growing

Quiz Answers: 1) C  2) A  3) A-159
Stop Press: The Police are selling a nice low time Zenair for around £12k   It was caught drug smuggling and has been cleaned and issued with a ‘drug free’ certificate. As far as can I see, there is no catch and may be auctioned depending on the interest… it’s the low wing, nose-wheel version (601?) I would suggest changing the registration though as it has been all over the media
Sorry no time or space for the ‘boys toys’ feature this month but it will be in next month…honest Gov

Before I go and in light of the media lately…. What is the anagram of Hamburgers?

Shergars bum      HaHa Hee hee

So long folks, blue skies and happy landings

Chris and the team

Finally, many thanks to all those who sent messages, letters etc after my dear old Dad went to the great playground in the sky…they meant a lot to all the family
